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      The 

 Heights    

Headlines 
 

 
October 26th, 2018 

 

 

Have you heard . . .  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Daylight Savings ends this 

month.  Set your clocks 

back one hour on Sunday, 

November 4th .    

      FALL BEHIND!
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ROM THE PRINCIPALôS DESK: 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Digital Safety and Strong Results at SHS  

 
Oct 2018 
 
Dear Families: 
 
 

November is upon us ɀ and what a wonderful month we have had at Sturgeon Heights School! 
 
)ȭÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÁÎË ÏÕÒ ÁÍÁÚÉÎÇ 4ÅÃÈÎÏÌÏÇÙ ,ÅÁÄ 4ÅÁÃÈÅÒȟ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÎÁ $ÁÆÏÅȟ ÆÏÒ ÈÅÒ ×ÏÒË ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈ 
supporting Digital Citizenship Week . Our students, at every level, participated in fun-filled 
activities focused on digital safety and citizenship.  We also offered a session for parents on up-to-
date information about digital safety; thanks for a great turn-out. If you ever have questions about 
ÄÉÇÉÔÁÌ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ Ǫ ÃÉÔÉÚÅÎÓÈÉÐȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÄÏÎȭÔ ÈÅÓÉÔÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÃÈ ÏÕÔ ÔÏ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍ ÔÅÁÃÈÅÒȟ ÏÕÒ 
Technology Lead Teacher Ms. Dafoe, or myself. 
 
Please find our updated PAT and Alberta Education Accountability Pillar (AERP) results on our 
school webpage.  As is our tradition, our school continues a legacy of high achievement and 
academic excellence.  Our staff will be digging into our results to continue to improve our school 
for all learners. Find our results summary here: www.sturgeonheights.ca/Reports%20Results.php 
 
$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÃÏÎÎÅÃÔ ×ÉÔÈ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÏÏÌȭs Facebook page to get picture and video updates of the 
great things happening at Sturgeon Heights School. https://www.facebook.com/sturgeonheights/  
 
Wishing your family a happy and safe Halloween season.  
 
Yours Kindly, 

Shannon C. Requa, M.Ed. (Shannon.requa@sturgeon.ab.ca) 
Principal 
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Message from the Vice Principalôs Desk   
 

October 2018 

 

It truly seems that each year the pages of our calendars turn faster and faster.  I know on my own 

calendar the white space vanishes far too quickly as the days fill up with various activities. This year, 

while keeping focus on important dates and deadlines, Iôm making a greater effort to simultaneously 

acknowledge and celebrate the amazing things that happen in our school every day and the magical 

moments that showcase student achievement.  

 

Already I have seen clear examples of our meaningful work with students as I walk down our hallways 

and through each classroom.  From Hands on Science to Blanket Exercises to engaging Math centers, 

we have a great work happening each and every day.  These reminders reinforce the feeling of pride I 

have in our school, and help me to be thankful for the opportunities we share in working with children. 

 

In the coming months as our schedules get busier and the days get shorter remember to take the time to 

be mindful of the all the great work that our students and children are doing and the efforts that our 

teachers and staff put in each day.  Our upcoming Parent Teacher Interviews are a fantastic way to stay 

connected to the school gain insight into your childôs progress.  

 

Another valuable area of our school that I would like to draw attention to is our wonderful 

volunteers.  We are so fortunate to have the parent and grandparent support that we do.  Duties range 

from running the snack shop to classroom field trips and everything in between.  Without the time and 

energy of these individuals we would not be able to provide all the ñextrasò that our students regularly 

benefit from.  We have also had a number of parents step into new roles in Parent Council and 

PFA.  Your commitment and support of our school is greatly appreciated. All parents are always 

welcome to our Parent Council and PFA meetings which occur the third Monday of the month, starting 

at 6:30pm.  This is a great opportunity to stay connected to the school, have questions answered and 

have voice in decisions that need to be made. 

 

Without a doubt we continue to experience great things at Sturgeon Heights each and every day! 

 

          

                                                               Sincerely, 

 

      Mrs. J. Bruinsma, M. Ed 

                 Vice Principal 
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Our grade 5 students were hard at work  in S cience as they applied their knowledge of 

weather and climate to build anemometers, rain gauges and more!  
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OUNSELLORôS CORNER: 

 

 

 November 2018 
 
Welcome to November! This past month, we have been busy building 

relationships with students and watching new friendships form.  
 
I have been able to get into all grades 1-6 classes to help students one-on-one, in small groups or with whole class 

health lessons. Some of the themes that we have been working on include: 
 
Mindfulness - We have been teaching about bringing awareness to the present moment and the value in creating a mindful 

body to teach our bodies that we are ready to learn. 
Social Thinking - This program teaches students about how our thoughts and feelings are related. We have practiced reading 

facial expressions and the importance of the group plan and working together. 
Values - Students have reflected on their personal strengths and how this relates to their values.  
 
We have a grade 6 girls group that started up at the end of September. The group meets once per month during the 

lunch hour to eat our lunches, discuss topics of interest and work on small projects. This group will continue to 

meet for the whole school year. In November, we have a guest speaker coming to teach the girls all about 

confidence and value setting. We are very excited for this presentation! 
 

Lastly, in October our school started helping support the St. Albert Kinettes to assist families in need with a 

project called,  Toonies for Turkeys. This project collects donations and delivers them to families in the form of 

food and toy hampers. We ask that families that would like to participate, donate toonies that will go towards 

purchasing a turkey for hampers that will go to families in need. Students can bring in a toonie any time until 

November 15th. 
 

 
ñWhen educating the minds of our youth, we must not forget to educate their hearts.ò  

                                    Dalai Lama      
    Sincerely, 

 
      Adriana DeLuca 
     Gr.3 Teacher/Counsellor 

        adriana.deluca@sturgeon.ab.ca 
                                                   780-459-3990 
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OARD MEETINGS:  

 

 

The Board of Trustees meets twice a month during the school year. The Public Board meeting (open to 

the public) is held on the fourth Wednesday at 4:30 pm. The Committee of the Whole meeting is held on 

the second Wednesday of every month at 4:30 pm and is also open to public attendance. 

Meetings are held in the boardroom at the division head office at 9820 ï 104 Street, Morinville.     

Committee of the Whole meeting is on November 14th, with the Public Board meeting to be held 

on November 28TH.   

 
 

AKE OUR KIDS TO WORK DAY:  

 

 

Grade nine students will be participating in ñTake Our Kids to Work Dayò on Wednesday,  November 

14th, 2018.         
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Ms. Johanssonõs 

Grade 6 class 

had students 

campaign, give 

speeches, had a 

student vote, 

and held an 

election for 

various positions 

on òtheir 

Counciló   The 

election process 

was in 

connection with 

their 

Democracy unit.  
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Dear Parents, 
 

The Scholastic Book Fair  is coming to our school and you are invited to come 

and share in this celebration of literacy with us! 
 
Now more than ever, reading is vital to leading a better life. Knowing how to read is just the 
beginning. Motivating young people to keep reading, comprehend what they read and develop 
the ability to think creatively are the end goals.  

 
Scholastic Book Fairs has the books to motivate more 
reading. With your involvement, we can inspire children 
to practice reading and read more often. Together, we 
can make a difference in their lives that will last a lifetime.  
 
Reading for pleasure unlocks the power of information 
and imagination and helps children discover who they 
are. Hereôs what you can do to help children develop 
stronger reading skills and a love for reading: 
 
 
¶ Set the example. Let children see you read. 
¶ Have a collection of books in your home. Update this 

collection routinely to keep up with changing tastes and reading skills. 
¶ Support our schoolôs Book Fair. Allow your children to choose their own books to read.  

 

Our Scholastic Book Fair is a reading event that brings the books kids want to read right into 
our school. Itôs a wonderful selection of engaging and affordable books for every reading level. 
Please make plans to visit our Book Fair and be involved in shaping your childôs reading 

habits.  

 
Book Fair dates: November 6th-8th, 2018 ï (Tuesday to Thursday) 

 

Shopping hours: 9am ï 3:30pm,* Open during Parent Interviews in the evening. 
 

 

We look forward to seeing you and your family at our Book Fair! 

        Remember, all purchases benefit our school.  

 

     Sincerely,  

     Barbara Hansen, Librarian 

                Book Fair Chairperson 
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Grade Six students had a great time at Band Camp this week!  

 

 


